
London Borough of Lambeth 
Notice of Review of Polling Districts and Polling Places 

Representation of the People Act 1983 (as amended) 
Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013 

 

Notice is hereby given that London Borough of Lambeth is conducting a review of its polling 

districts and polling places, in accordance with section 18C of the Representation of the People Act 

1983 (as amended by section 17 of the Electoral Registration and Administration Act 2013). 

The (Acting) Returning Officer for the Parliamentary Constituencies of Dulwich & West Norwood, 

Vauxhall and Camberwell Green, Clapham and Brixton Hill and Streatham and Croydon North will 

comment on existing polling stations and proposed new polling stations.  These representations will 

be published on the Council’s website and made available at Lambeth Town Hall and at Clapham, 

Streatham and West Norwood libraries from October 2023. 

The Council has published its polling district and polling station scheme report today, 7 November 

2023 and invites written representations by no later than 12 December 2023. 

Details of the proposed scheme can be viewed at lambeth.gov.uk/vote .  Documents are also 

available for public inspection at all libraries in the borough and at Lambeth Town Hall, 2 Brixton 

Hill Rd, SW2 1RW by appointment.  

All electors within London Borough of Lambeth and electors in London Borough of Southwark 

falling within Dulwich and West Norwood and Vauxhall and Camberwell Green constituencies and 

electors in London Borough of Croydon falling within the Streatham and Croydon North 

constituency may make representations.  

The authority welcomes representations from any person or body with expertise in access for 
persons with any type of disability to comment on the authority’s proposals, the (Acting) Returning 
Officer’s representation or any other matters. 

Representations should, if possible, give alternative places that may be used as polling places 

Representation should be emailed to pollingstations@lambeth.gov.uk 

Alternatively, written submissions can be posted to:  Lambeth Electoral Services, PO Box 734, 
Winchester, SO23 5DG  

 

All representations will be published on our web pages at the conclusion of the review and will 
be taken into account when deciding on the final scheme.  
 
Following conclusion of the consultation period, a revised scheme will be drawn up for formal 
approval.  Polling districts and polling places will then come into force at the Mayor of London and 
London Assembly Elections in May 2024. 
 

Bayo Dosunmu 
Chief Executive and Returning Officer 

London Borough of Lambeth 
7 November 2023 
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